Procedure for finding white light fringes
1. Using the green filter with the cool Hg source, find straight localized fringes.

2. Adjust the tilt of the right mirror to widen the fringes so that 4 to 5 fringes fill the entire field of view. It is preferable to position the fringes either vertically or horizontally, not diagonally – this ensures that one adjustment screw on the right mirror controls the width of the fringes.

3. Turn the micrometer screw on the other mirror until the straight fringes become curved into arcs. Note the direction or curvature and the direction you turned the micrometer, e.g. turning micrometer clockwise resulted in fringes curving to the right, or convex arcs, counter-clockwise then results in concave arcs.

4. Leave the micrometer position so the fringes are slightly curved. Remember which way you need to turn it to get back to straight fringes.

5. Turn off the Hg source, remove the green filter, and turn on the white light source. It is likely that no fringes will be visible in that configuration.

6. Slowly turn the micrometer screw back to where you had observed straight fringes. At the point where the Hg green line fringes would have been exactly straight, the screen should show some color and a dark line (or dark pattern) should go by quickly.

7. Turn the micrometer back very slowly to where you observed the dark line. You will see the outer colored white light fringes emerge from the white background. The dark line in the center is the central minimum where minima from every interference pattern coincide.

8. Use the screws on the right mirror to adjust the width and orientation of the fringes. The width can be changed to separate the colors so that more are visible.

It is good to touch the setup as little as possible (especially the beam splitter, source, and metal box they are mounted on) during this process since small perturbations can cause the alignment of the entire apparatus to change quickly. Because the required path-length difference is only a few nanometers, small changes have a large effect.
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